




Proposal for The Diversity Associates Program
Theme: Religious Diversity and Aging: Focus on Judaism
Applicant: David Haber
June 1, 2009

     Religious diversity has contributed much to gerontology and there are two journals (Journal of Religious Gerontology and Journal of Religion and Aging) and one national newsletter (Aging and Spirituality) to deal with this topic.  After reviewing the general field of Religious Diversity and Aging, I would like to focus on the Jewish religion/culture which has a strong emphasis on caring for older adults.  
     The Hebrew Rehabilitation Center for the Aging (recently re-named Hebrew Senior Life) in Boston, for instance, has long played a national leadership role in geriatric long term care services and research.  The national network of Jewish Social Service agencies has a strong emphasis on older adults and the family.  Another national network, Jewish Community Centers (JCC), has been influential in shaping gerontology and geriatric services.  The JCC in Indianapolis, Indiana, for instance, has received national funding for evaluating a Naturally Occurring Retirement Center that exits in northern Indianapolis.  
     While I was finishing up my dissertation at the University of Southern California I witnessed Barbara Myerhoff doing her landmark research on a Jewish senior center that was located next door to where I lived.  Her work, Number our Days, became both an award-winning book and film, and stimulated an interest in Jewish Aging in me that I have not yet been able to realize in published products over my career. 
      The Jewish religion/culture has made many contributions to the caregiving literature, to religious community life, and in particular to innovative and research-oriented nursing home care. I would use this opportunity to seek new knowledge in these areas, and incorporate it into my textbook, Health Promotion and Aging, as well as author an article that could be published in a peer-reviewed academic journal.
      During my last stint as a Diversity Associates Program participant, my manuscript on Gay Aging was accepted by the Journal of Gerontology and Geriatrics Education, the official journal of the Association for Gerontology in Higher Education.  It will appear in the October issue (see attached official notice).  I have submitted it for a presentation on November 14 at the 2009 Diversity Research Symposium at Ball State University.
      As a faculty member in the Gerontology Program on campus, I would have an opportunity to share this information at the conferences we sponsor locally and at Temple Beth El in Muncie, as well as at national professional gerontology conferences.  The material I gather would also be useful to incorporate into the curriculum of three of the courses that I teach each year: Introduction to Gerontology, Health and Aging, and Guided Life Review.  
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